FCPS Athletic Training Program Concussion Management Program
FCPS Athletic Training Program now includes ImPACT neurocognitive testing program to their concussion management protocol.  The certified athletic trainers in FCPS have been leaders in sports concussion management based on the most recent science as they have been directly involved in research in this area, including computerized neurocognitive testing, for over a decade.  The ImPACT test, developed by a group of concussion specialists in 1999, is a program designed to test a person's brain activity in regards to reaction time, memory, retention and concentration. 
Through a 20-minute battery of tests that includes word identification exercises, picture recognition analysis and letter memorization, ImPACT is one additional tool available to certified athletic trainers and team/family physicians as they diagnose concussions and track and monitor recovery for our athletes.

It is essential that coaches, administrators, parents and student athletes appreciate the importance of recognizing the symptoms of a concussion, and allow the certified athletic trainers the immediate opportunity to fully evaluate the athlete when any symptoms become present.  ImPACT will provide necessary details of the individual athlete’s brain function to better determine an appropriate return to activity time-frame. Ideally, the certified athletic trainers will administer the test before the start of the season, obtaining a baseline sample of each athlete's brain activity. If a player experiences concussion-like symptoms - dizziness, nausea, loss of balance, etc. - during the season, he or she will undergo the test again the following day and see how the results differentiate from the baseline. From there, the severity of the concussion and proper treatment can be determined.
Athletes that are not fully recovered from an initial concussion are significantly vulnerable for recurrent, cumulative, and even catastrophic consequences of a second concussive injury. Such difficulties are prevented if the athlete is allowed time to recover from concussion and return to play decisions are carefully made. No athlete should return to sport or other at-risk participation when symptoms of concussion are present and recovery is ongoing. In summary, the best way to prevent difficulties with concussion is to manage the injury properly when it does occur.
In summary, at the forefront of proper concussion management is the implementation of baseline and/or post-injury neurocognitive testing. Such evaluation can help to objectively evaluate the concussed athlete's post-injury condition and track recovery for safe return to play, thus preventing the cumulative effects of concussion. In fact, neurocognitive testing has recently been called the "cornerstone" of proper concussion management by an international panel of sports medicine experts. 
ImPACT is currently the most widely utilized computerized program in the world and is implemented effectively across high school, collegiate, and professional levels of sport participation.  FCPS is extending the opportunity for follow up testing and evaluation by the certified athletic trainers to all athletes who sustain a concussion outside the sports arena as well.  Please contact your school’s certified athletic trainer if your son or daughter sustains a concussion.
